

June Meeting Highlights


Twenty-eight Waterways members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the June 8th meeting.  President Mark Devinney welcomed first-time attendee Jeff Brahan of Blumling & Gusky. 
Coast Guard News


CDR Briggs was not able to attend the meeting.  Mike Evanish addressed the following issues:

· Mike Evanish is no longer in active Coast Guard duty.  However, he has been hired as a civilian and will hold the title of Port Security Specialist.
· Mike introduced ENS Sara Stuart who will be working with LT Mike Anderson in the Waterways Management branch.  ENS Stuart experience makes her a valuable asset to the Pittsburgh Port.

· Sector transition continues to consolidate assets under an operational management.  Pittsburgh is included in the Ohio Valley Sector and will retain Captain of the Port authority.  This transition will be relatively seamless to industry and affects internal reporting structure.  The Coast Guard will be receiving new personnel over the next several months.

· In response to a question raised by Deane Orr, boarding parties will report to LT Mike Anderson during this interim period.

· There was strong concern voiced by membership regarding recent boarding incidents.  Mike reassured the group that CDR Briggs is well aware of their concerns and plans to meet with industry representatives upon his return to Pittsburgh.  

· Membership felt that the indoctrination of junior officers to the Pittsburgh rivers is extremely important.  Their attendance to meeting and seminars provide an excellent interaction with the membership to better understand industry needs and concerns.  
· Future events include:  BassMaster Classic which will be held on July 29-31 and the Three Rivers Regatta which is scheduled for the 4th of July weekend.  Limited safety zones will apply and more information will be forwarded to the membership closer to these events.
Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attach1)
Dick Ehringer asked if there was a schedule for the dredging at New Cumberland and Pike Island.  Rich was requested to issue exact timeline so that industry transportation issues can be addressed.  Dick also recommended that an engineering study to review diverting creek flow be conducted.  There may be an easy long term solution to this constant problem in that area.
COL Stephen Hill addressed the group with some Army Corp personnel changes that he views to be extremely beneficial to the Pittsburgh area.  

National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report


James McCarville reported that prior to the meeting Mary Ann Bucci distributed free River Shuttle taxi tickets to the membership.  James encouraged everyone to utilize this service.  The philosophical belief is that more people on the waterways will contribute more knowledge for the general public regarding the Locks & Dams in Pittsburgh.  Federal funding provided 80% of the necessary dollars to run this service.  The Commission is working with local businesses to offer riders special discounts at attractions, retailers and restaurants. A “See Pittsburgh” package offers access to all three rivers and the Commission hopes that businesses will see the economic benefit and contribute to the shuttle expenses.
Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer reported the following:
· A review of the bridge information above Lock 2 (43 Turnpike Operation) was continues.  Two proposals were submitted and both have been rejected by the committee.  The committee has been asked to provide a recommendation on pier locations.  
· The Waterway Association of Pittsburgh conducted a Training Seminar for The Eighth Coast Guard District Towing Vessel Boarding Inspections on Thursday, June 2 at the Mariners Hall in Dunlevy, PA.  More than 75% of the over 80 attendees were river pilots and they were provided excellent instruction by Gary Keen.  Interaction with Coast Guard representatives also provided valuable insight to the Coast Guard expectations in a boarding situation.
· Dick did raise some concerns regarding surveyors in the Pittsburgh area.  A clear definition of “certified” needs to be forwarded to the membership.
· Dick also reiterated industry concerns regarding the lack of consistency in the system from one district to another.  Hopefully, the new Coast Guard sector structure will eliminate and resolve these discrepancies. Dick hopes that a meeting with CDR Briggs will help resolve some tensions that are beginning to build within industry.
Legislative Committee Report

Deane Orr informed the group that battles continue in DC regarding budget.  It appears that the House and Senate have approved the use of $187 million from the Inland Waterways Trust Fund which is the highest amount utilized in many years.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark Devinney thanked everyone for their attendance to the meeting.  With no other business to discuss, the meeting was concluded.
July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 13th at Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by Wednesday, July 6, 2005 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

July 13, 2005 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:




Cost:  $20.00

  Menu includes:



Caesar Salad with Mancini Croutons



Chartiers Pasta



  Penne pasta tossed with lump crabmeat, jumbo shrimp, scallops and 


   fresh spinach finished with a light lobster cream sauce.



Black Raspberry Sherbet

_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, July 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh


Newsletter





P.O. Box 534, Lyndora, PA  16045			        	June 2005


Phone: 724-285-8347 Fax: 724-285-4999


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org" ��cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org�					� HYPERLINK "http://www.wapgh.org" ��www.wapgh.org�








